RGS Committee Meeting - Sunday 4th October 2015 at 9am

Jackie Savage (Chair) welcomed everyone to the meeting. There were apologies for absence from Pat Dark, Georgina O’Reilly, Gill Tamsett, Melanie Tham and Bill Young
Present were: - Liz Chrominska
Steve Clarke

Mike Cooper 

Helen Finch

Shirley Gillbe

Sheila Konig

Ali Linton (minutes) 
Carol Martinez
2.
Minutes of the meeting on Sunday 30th August 2015

The minutes agreed ex-committee were signed as a true record. 
3.
Matters arising
i.
Mayor’s Awards for community food growers. EC reported that no one had expressed any interest in this and the committee agreed that its aims were rather unclear and so nothing further would be done.
ii.
AL had investigated the possibility of an arranged walk with a Blue Badge Guide (Diana Kelsey) http://www.discover-london-on-foot.com The charge is £180 per half day and in order to make it viable we would need 15 people to pay in advance, bearing in mind the difficulties of involving RGS members it was agreed not to take the suggestion any further.
4.
Chair’s report 
i.
Becoming a charity  JS reported that they have heard from the Charity Commission and there are more questions to respond to. Our initial application had looked at Chiswick Horticultural Society but the CC suggested looking at the Mile End Allotments! They have also suggested that we become a recreational charity rather than a health and wellbeing or educational one. The committee thanked JS and the “proposed trustees” for all the work they have done on this.
ii.
Bonfire Night

Site 2 will have their bonfire on Thursday November 5th at dusk.

Site 3 will have their bonfire party on Saturday October 31st at dusk and will combine it with a Halloween theme. The clocks change on 24th October.  Amendment: As the Rugby World Cup Final is on 31st we will hold it on Sunday 1st Nov. 

Action: SK (with Bob Aveling)

iii.
Golden ticket Re-cycle Right Campaign

JS has registered the RGS as an organisation that can be nominated to receive the £2,500 community award should anyone win a £5,000 prize.

5.
Show Secretary’s report
CM reported that there had been lots of entries for the Show which had been very successful. The number of people attending was down and she wondered if it had clashed with a major event on the river which also has riverside events www.greatriverrace.co.uk She was going to check the date of next year’s event. There will be a Show debrief next Wednesday and they will revise the wording on the Schedule. There was also a discussion about the price of the cakes but it was agreed to keep the costs as they are. 
Action CM
6.
AGM Wednesday 18th November
It was agreed to invite people for 6.30 and start at 7pm – the meeting usually lasts about an hour. Justine Greening has been asked to present the prizes. If she is too busy our new West Putney local councillors Jane Cooper / Ian Lewer or Judith Chegwidden who is Chairman of the Putney Society will be approached. JS agreed to do the notices, nomination papers and request for questions 
AL will arrange the refreshments, it was agreed to welcome members with a glass of wine (or soft drink) and a nibble with the main refreshments being served afterwards. This will be finalized at the November meeting.

JS asked the committee if they were happy to continue with their existing roles, all present agreed but EC (who is going to stay on the committee) is going to hand over the Treasurer’s duties to Janis Humberstone.  JS will contact those committee members who were absent and contact new members who might wish to be nominated.

Action: JS AL
7.
Allotment Secretaries’ reports
Site 2 
GO’R had submitted a written report. There have been no plot lettings.

Two plotholders have identified difficulties in opening and closing the gate due to inward movement at the top of the gates. Geof Smith is going to give a quote but he will have to remove the wasp’s nest first! MC suggested that as the gates are very heavy lateral support would make them more stable and ensure that we don’t have to repair them again! 

Action: GO’R JS
Site 3 HF reported:-
Lettings: 

Plot 54B has been re-let.
Plot 66B. The tenant has moved away and the plot is due to be shown today..

Plot Inspections are due to take place on site 3 on 19th Nov and Site 2 on 20th Nov.

Under-cultivated plots: We have a number of plots that are known to be under-cultivated as the tenant visits very infrequently. JS, SG, GO’R and HF are planning to meet on 7th October to see if we can improve our proceedures to address this problem.   Action: JS SG HF GO’R
8.
Trading Secretary’s report 
A full report is in this month’s bulletin. A full stock check has been done. In spite of frequent requests we are having great difficulty finding helpers for the deliveries. CM agreed to do a mini questionnaire including this request for the AGM.


Action: CM
9.
Treasurer’s report

A “smart electricity meter” will be installed in November. This will give EDF accurate monthly accurate readings.
Show figures: 
2014 
Total - £1035.63
Summer - £270.92
Autumn - £764.71


2015
Total - £1016.67
Summer - £620.80 
Autumn - £395.87

Co-op:  

 £5,824.99 
Lloyds: 
£17,658.34 this includes approx £11,450 rent due from the 2015 rent collection
Scottish Widows:
 £3,372.37 (unchanged)




10.
Bulletin Editor’s Report
PD was thanked for a wonderful colourful October Bulletin. The deadline for the November bulletin is 26th October and that bulletin will be mainly AGM papers.
11.
Site Manager’s report

SG reported that the allotments, as part of the Leisure and Culture department of Wandsworth Council, from Oct 1st will be run as a Staff Mutual called “Enable”  for an initial term of 4 years. They intend that it will be “business as usual” with the same staff involved. They will send the rent bill in November. 
12.
AOB.    
Certain products are being withdrawn from the store at the end of November e.g. Bordeaux Mixture
The next meeting will be held on Sunday 1st November at 9am at the store. 
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